Barry B. Lane

Thirty-Eight Wallace Drive

Chestnut Ridge, NY 10977-7220

October 24,1993

Arthur H. Gunther, Editorial Page Editor

Rockland Journal-News

200 North Route 303

West Nyack, NY 10994

Dear Mr Gunther:

I have enclosed a copy of a letter which I sent to The Spring Valley Water Company after reading an article in yesterday's Journal-News.  I have redrafted it more concisely below, in hope that you might consider the following for publication. 

To The Editor:

"I am concerned that Spring Valley Water Company's winter/summer rate structure is not fairly applied to all consumers of Rockland's water.  We all realize that higher summer rates were conceived, and implemented in Rockland, to promote water conservation for the benefit of all.  The problem is that most of Rockland's surface water is consumed, not by those Rocklanders who are paying the higher SVWC summer rates, but by Bergen County NJ consumers of Rockland's water, supplied to them by Hackensack Water Company (the parent of SVWC).

Clearly, when you look at the vast dry areas of their two reservoirs in Rockland, the depletion is due to Bergen consumption.  This no doubt also affects the amount of subsurface water available to supply the wells used for Rockland.  Why are Rockland consumers being hit with a double whammy?  We are both conserving, and paying extremely high rates for the privilege of doing so, apparently for the benefit of Bergen consumers and United Water Resources' (HWC's parent) stockholders at $0.92 per share.  What financial, or other, incentives are in place to promote summer conservation of water by Bergen customers?

According to an article in the October 24, 1993 Journal-News there are plans for UWR to invest $40 million of rate payers' dollars in the Ambrey Pond project in Stony Point.  That may be important.  However, water levels in the existing Lake De Forest and Lake Tappan reservoirs are extremely low, as they have been several times in recent years.  Wouldn't it make much more sense to put some of our  unemployed construction industry to work excavating the dry exposed reservoir bottoms to vastly expand water storage capacity?  SVWC would not have to purchase one extra acre of land, and it could partially offset costs by creating a great regional market for nutrient rich topsoil sales.  Perhaps a surcharge, equivalent to the Rockland winter/summer rate, could be placed on Bergen consumers to further offset the cost of expansion, since it would primarily benefit them.  It might also improve their awareness of the need to conserve shared resources."

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,
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